
BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 

ELECTION CANVASS 
 

August 12, 2019 
 

Chairman Rodney Shaw called the meeting of the Chautauqua County Board of Canvass to 

order on Monday, August 12, 2019, at 9:00 a.m. in the commission room of the courthouse.  
Commissioner Parker Massey, Commissioner Jack Carpenter, County Counselor Zoe Newton, 
County Clerk, Niki Collier, Deputy Clerk Becky Smilko, Melissa Terrill and Lana Blankinship 

were present.   
 

Election Officer, Niki Collier presented three provisional ballots for review and provided the 
Board of Canvass with a copy of the provisional ballot chart regarding the reason that the 
ballots were made provisional.  

 
The Board of Canvass approved 3 and rejected 0 of the 3 provisional ballots presented. The 

Counting Board proceeded to tally the votes in the meeting and provided the results to 
Election Officer Collier.   
 

Mrs. Collier presented the complete abstract of the vote to Canvassing Board for review and 
approval.  The Canvasing Board accepted and approved the abstract of the vote as presented.  

 
At 9:03 a.m. Chairman Shaw made a motion to adjourn the Board of Canvass for the School 
Primary Election held on August 6, 2019, and Commissioner Massey gave the seconded the 

motion and the motion carried 3-0.   
 
    

 

 

 
/s/Parker Massey              

Parker Massey, First District Commissioner 

 

/s/Rodney Shaw        

Rodney Shaw, Chairman, Second District Commissioner 

 

/s/Jack Carpenter        

Jack Carpenter, Third District Commissioner 

 

ATTEST: 

/s/Niki Collier         

Niki Collier, County Clerk 
 


